
Washington Township Planning Commission 
May 5, 2025 Meeting Minutes 

Regular 
 
Attendees: 
Lavern Brown – Chairman​ ​ Charles Maguire - Secretary​                                     
Richard Young – Member​ ​ Other Attendees - none 
                                                  
Lavern called the meeting to order at 7:05pm. 
 
The previous regular meeting minutes were reviewed.  Richard  made a motion to 
approve the minutes, seconded by Charles.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 
 
Public Comments:  None 
 
New Business:   None 

 
Old Business:  
 
Solar amendment: much discussion about the comments from the county. The planning 
commission needs more time to consider the suggestions.  
 
Hoover AG Operations:  discussion issued about the request to sign off on the plans. The 
previous action of the planning commission was contingent upon various conditions. 
Those conditions were not met. This results in the need for reconsideration based on the 
current state due to actions taken last month by the supervisors removing the 
contingencies. Therefore Charles made a motion to recommend approval of the plan.  
Richard seconded and all were in favor.   
 
 
A motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Richard, seconded by Laverne.  All were 
in favor and the motion passed. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Charles Maguire – Secretary 


